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Gymnastics





Throughout the Autumn and Spring terms children in Class 11 have been involved in gymnastic coaching sessions.  Mrs Tinkler has taught the class about balances that involve performing as individuals and as a group, jumps, rolls and how to create smooth transitions between movements.  The class worked very hard and by the end of the 10 weeks, had completed group performances.  Well done Class 11.











Years 5&6 Town Sports





This week a team of 21 Year 5 and 6 children went to Eastbourne Sports Complex to compete in the annual athletics competition.  Children took part in a range of track and field events including: howler throw; long jump; sprint races and 600m races.  Every single child gave 100% and were excellent ambassadors of the school.  Several children made it to the sprint finals and this year Firthmoor won the most medals ever since taking part in the competition – one gold, one silver and one bronze!





Whilst all children were amazing these are our finalists and medal winners:


Josh D (Y5) – Gold in the chest push


Kaine L (Y5) – Silver in the long jump


Leah H (Y6) – Bronze in the 80m sprint.





Hannah-May Williams/ Harvey Daniells-Carrick/ Travis Read were finalists in sprint or hurdle races.








Netball Tournament


Team: Scarlett, Katie, Harvey, Callum, Ellie, Paige, Serenity, Violet


On the last day of term before the Easter holidays, a group of 8 year 5 and 6 children attended the Darlington netball tournament. We were placed into a group of 6 teams and the top team from each group would qualify for the semi-finals. The whole team played excellently, each player taking a turn at every position. Firthmoor won 2 games, drew 1 and lost 2. The last game against West Park ended with a convincing 5-0 win for Firthmoor.


Players of the tournament: Katie G, Scarlett S








Year 4 Quad Kids Cluster Event





Team: Scarlet H, Evelyn, Miley, Maisie, Olivia, Isabel, Lily, Casey, Michael, Charlie, Ovini, Harley, Cayden, Alex.


On Wednesday 17th May, a group of Year 4 children travelled to Eastbourne Sports Complex to compete in the Darlington Cluster 2 Quadkids event. Each child completed 4 events: howler throw, 400m run, standing long jump and 50m sprint. All children tried their best, with some winning their event and placing highly in the rankings! Here are some of the day’s most impressive results:


400m: Cayden 1st, Charlie 2nd


Longest jump: Charlie, Miley


Furthest throw: Harley (10th out of over 100 boys!)


Scarlet, Evelyn (joint 5th out of over 100 girls!)


Well done to Scarlet H and Charlie who were the highest ranked overall children from Firthmoor.








Girls’ Annual Cup – May 2017





At the end of May a team of eight girls from Year 5 and 6 took part in the Annual Girls’ Cup.  We were put into a group of five schools, which included St John’s, Mowden, St Geoerge’s and Red Hall.  The team played four matches, in which they drew two matches and lost two matches.  Whilst the team didn’t participate any further in the competition, all the girls showed determination and good team work.  Well done girls!
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Dates for the diary





Friday 14th July – Year 6 leavers’ assembly – 2.00pm


Friday 21st July – Break up for Summer holiday at 3.05pm


Friday 1st September – Teacher Training Day – pupils not in school


Monday 4th September – Pupils return to school at 8.55am


Friday 20th October – Break up for Half Term holiday at 3.05pm


Monday 30th October – Pupils return to school at 8.55am





Jorvik Viking Centre





Class 11 had a fantastic day at the Jorvik Viking Centre, in which they consolidated their classroom learning they had completed on the Vikings from the Autumn term.  They took part in saga reinactments and learnt the battle tactics the Viking adopted when attacking other villages, towns and countries.  The day concluded with a visit to the newly refurbished Viking centre on Coppergate, York, where children experienced what life would have been like in the centre of York over 1000 years ago. A wonderful day that was enjoyed by all!








 Top attendance update





Winners of the £50 half termly prize for the highest class attendances are;





Autumn (2) – Class 11


Spring (1) – Class 7


Spring (2) – Class 11


Summer (1) – Class 7





The class, along with the guidance of their teacher, decide as a group what they would like to spend their money on.























School dinner money





If you wish to change your child from school dinners to packed lunch, or vice versa, please give us a week’s notice so that we can inform the cook in plenty of time.





We politely request that all dinner money is paid to the school office on a Friday or a Monday in advance of the meals being taken.





Thank you





Green Goblins





A group of children have been working with employees from Cummins to build an environmentally friendly car.





The car is almost built and the children are now working on designing the bodywork.





Once the car is complete the car will be raced at Croft Racing Circuit.








Parent Governors





Following the recent nominations made for the vacancies of Parent Governor within school, the following appointments have been made;





Mr David Owen – re-appointed (Y5 parent)


Mrs J Newbery – new appointment (Y3 & 6 parent)





We would like to welcome both to the Board of Directors and look forward to working with them during their Term of Office.











Firthmoor Foodbank





We are supporting Firthmoor Community Centre with their Foodbank, which helps people and families that may be struggling.





We would like to ask you for any donations of tinned or jarred food, baby products (such as nappies and baby wipes) or toiletries (such as soap and deodorant)





Please make donations to the school office and we will pass everything onto the Community Centre





Please contact the Community Centre for further information on the Foodbank.








Advance Notices





From September 2017, Firthmoor Primary will be extending the free Breakfast Club to include our Nursery and Reception children.  The Breakfast Club will be open daily from 8.15am and will be run by our own school staff in the cosy setting of our Nursery. No need to book a place – just turn up!





******************************************





From September 2017, pupils will no longer be allowed to bring rucksacks or handbags into school. 


Due to a lack of space within our classrooms, these types of bags pose a trip hazard to pupils and staff.


As a replacement, we will be selling ‘drawstring gym bags’ with the school logo, which can be purchased from the office from Monday 3rd July at a cost of £5.00. These are ideal to carry a kit and change of footwear for P.E.  If you do not wish to purchase the gym bag, please send your child to school with a carrier bag only.














